## **East Montpelier Cemetery Commission**

The East Montpelier Cemetery Commission met at the Cutler cemetery on August 14, 2015 at 2:30 PM. The following members were present: Pauline Coburn, Chair, Allen Ploof, Elliott Morse, and Frederick Strong, Clerk. Also present was Christopher Reed.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

The purpose was to examine the vault structure where the front wall is separating. After discussion it was **voted** to have Chris work with Elliott to tie the front wall to the structure to prevent further separation.

Chris also provided an update on his work at the Cate cemetery.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 PM. The next meeting will be at the call of the Chair.

Frederick C. Strong, Clerk

Update: January 6, 2016

It has been since determined that the front wall in question is stable. The condition will be monitored for any signs of further separation, but no other action will be taken at this time.

Frederick C. Strong, Clerk